From: Jess Leber < jleber@mac.com>

To: "Ashley Maher" <AMaher@town.arlington.ma.us>

Cc: Lenard Diggins Lenard Diggins <a href="

Date: 08/08/2022 11:18 AM

Subject: [SBadmin] request for stop signs at dangerous 4-way intersection

CAUTION: This email

originated from outside of the Town of Arlington's email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the REAL sender (whose email address in the From: line in "< >" brackets) and you know the content is safe.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Dear Ms. Krepelka / Arlington Select Board -

Could I please ask that the following issue be included on your upcoming agenda as "Correspondence Received"?

I am an Arlington resident for the past 10 years, and a homeowner at 30 Lewis Avenue for the past 9 years. At the end of our block, Lewis Avenue converges with Franklin Street and Phillips Street in a 4-way intersection with no stop signs, and with very bad sight lines. We have many kids in our neighborhood who pass through this intersection on a daily basis, and I witness a "close call" between cars speeding through every couple of months. Could I ask that the Select Board please look into adding some stop signs to this intersection/ We have many 4-way intersections in our neighborhood, and this is the only one that does not have any stop signs.

Thank you, Jess Leber 30 Lewis Avenue Arlington, MA 02474